

Dear mission supporters,

As I pen these words, my heart swells with gratitude, reflecting on the great journey that we've shared in serving the people of Cambodia for the last seven years. With God's guidance, my family and I decided to move on and return to our home Annual Conference (Cal-Pac) in late June.

Together, we've witnessed the power of God's love through the ministries such as Street Children, CHAD (Community Health and Agricultural Development), Scholarship, Susanna Wesley Ministry, and ARK program for male survivors of human trafficking. More importantly, The Methodist Church in Cambodia, the autonomous denomination with 130 churches,

has grown to be a Provisional Annual Conference and it's on the right track to become an Annual Conference in the year of 2027.

Through your ongoing prayers and generous contributions, we've been able to provide education, leadership trainings, women empowerment programs, and essential aid to those who hunger and thirst physically as well as spiritually. Thank you so much for your LOVE for God's mission!

At the same time, I'm delighted to introduce the next person to lead Cambodia mission. Ms. Helen Camarce, who has served in Cambodia for 15 years, will be stepping into the role to continue God's mission for the people of Cambodia. With her passion for serving women's leadership and her deep commitment to the Kingdom's work, I am confident that Helen will carry on the mission to the next level.

- About Helen (bio) https://umcmission.org/missionary-bio/13953z/
- Helen's Email: hcamarce@umcmission.org

• Helen's Advance: #13953Z

As we welcome Helen into this new chapter, I humbly ask for your continued support and prayers. Though I'm appointed to serving the people of God in California from July, I will surely continue to be connected to Cambodia mission.

Once again, THANK YOU for your incredible support and partnership. May God continue to bless you abundantly as we all turn to the next chapter in our faith journeys.

In Love,

Andrew Lee